CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL
Minutes of the May 2, 2012 Board Meeting

Harwich Community Center

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rocco Annesi, Hank Bowen, Jack Carey, Wayne
Dreager, Dave Noonan, Bill Prodgers and Commissioner Charles Salerno

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  Dick Connolly, Frank Hallice, and Dennis Redding
1. Commisssioner Salerno called the meeting to order at 9:33 AM

2.  Secretary’s Report – Judy Kennedy

Motion to accept the minutes of the April 18, 2012.  Seconded and carried with one abstaining.

Minutes of the Special April 28, 2012 BOD Meeting.                                                          Motion was made to accept the Minutes as sent out.  Seconded and approved
 3.  Treasure’s Report – Jack Carey

No report at this time

4.  Committee Reports:
a) Try-Outs Report – Dave Noonan                                                                                 *Dave thanked all members who assisted at the try-outs.                                  *Dave read a summary of the number attending the try-outs per Divisions  *The Commissioner thanked Dave for a job well done
b) Blue Ribbon Committee – Salerno                                                                                    No report as the committee has not yet met
c) Pool Players for Division 4                                                                                  No report at this time

d) Harwich Bill ($5400) for Memorial Field Maintenance: Van Khachadoorian

Update:  Van met with the superintendent of Cranberry Golf Course (Sean Fernandez).  Previously, because of a good relationship with the Cranberry group, all maintenance on the field was done by them at no charge to us.
Once the MOU was signed it became a legal document, Sean could no longer provide his services for free because of legal issues.
Sean was asked by the Town, what the cost of field maintenance was, he said $5400. Cranberry said they did not want the $5400, so the Highway Dept. put it in their budget.
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5.  Old Business:

a) Field Readiness – Salerno                                                                                          Yarmouth - Flax Pond is looking good; Homer and Sandy Pond are ready  Dennis – Kelley 1  we can use on Tue. and Thurs. Kelley 3 we will use 5 days a week.  The League gave money to the Dennis Rec. Dept. for a new set of bases.  The clay that was to be put on Kelley 3 cost $6000 according to Dustin, so that won’t happen.  Charlie is going to see if he can find someone willing to donate the clay or at least come in at a lower price. 

Seaside Park is available for practice, if needed                                                                                                                    
Barnstable – Lombard Field, we have a permit for certain dates and we 
are looking to see if the field is available during the day                                             
Baker Field – sprinkler system is in and working.  Baker is available after 6-22

MacArthur Field on RTE 28, Yarmouth is a field that is available, but needs     work, maybe this is something to pursue next season

b)  Manager Appointments – Salerno

      *All appointments have been made – they will be posted on the league 
 
web site


*There will be a manager’s meeting on May 5th at 9:30 AM – Harwich 
Community Center

c)  Harwich Meeting with Rec Commission – Salerno

The following were the main points of the  Commissioner’s meeting with 
the Commission:


*We will pay the $5400 for last year’s field maintenance


*We did submit our 30 day notice to “escape” the MOU agreement and 
will pay the $20 per game user fee


*I asked that the league be able to continue T – Th. Practice on Memorial 
field without paying a fee


*The Commission wanted to know if other towns were “recruiting” our 
League to play in their communities.  So Commissioner Salerno told them
how the other Communities are treating us.  The Rec. Commission 
suggested that Charlie tell the Selectmen about this when he meets with 
them


*If, when I go to the Board of Selectmen, they ask what we want I would  
ask for a cap on what it cost to use the fields and also, no cost for using 
the field for practice

*The Classic will continue as is

d)  Game Schedules – Dick Larned


*Our current scheduling system doesn’t allow for a 32 game schedule.   
This will be looked at after the season


*M-W-F Divisions 2 & 4 will play and Divisions 1 & 3 will play on T-Th some 
Fridays.  Division 1 will play 8 Saturdays and Division 2 will play 9 
Saturday games starting at 9:00 AM
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6.  New Business:

a) Pre-Season Meeting Topics-No new topics
b) Managers and Umpires Meeting Dates
     Managers May 5th, Saturday at 9:30 AM

     Umpire Meeting May 19th New Umpires

c) 2012 Schedule – Dick Larned already went over it

D) Brian Hastings

     Would our League be willing to support two Special Olympics Softball  

      teams by providing tee shirts and caps?

      Brian will know more by the mid-June.  So the Board will keep it in mind  

      and will await more detailed information
Round Table:


Jack Carey – The Board approved the payment of the $5400, is that 
correct?  Salerno – yes


Rocco Annesi – are we going to scramble?  Div. 1 – no, Div. 2 yes



Flax Pond reservation for picnic is $110



What is my budget for picnic?  $1200 - $1500



The Commissioner suggested that Rocco have volunteers sign up to 

help at the picnic, get volunteers at the pre-season meeting



Regarding the Fall Banquet, I am checking on possible locations.



Other members also offered to check out some possibilities.


Dave Noonan – There is only one league sponsored Travel Team for each 
division, correct?  Yes, that is correct.  Any other team formed cannot use 
our title as a sponsor.

Van Khachadoorian – ECAC is always looking for volunteers, if they hold 
tournament at Whitehouse.  Charlie will check on this


Bill Prodgers – thanked all the members, other than the Board, that 
attended the meeting.

Next Meeting:  May 23, 2012 at 12 Noon, Harwich Community Center

Meeting Adjounment:  11:25 AM

Minutes Submitted by Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary
